
 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

DATE: March 28, 2023 

 

RE: State’s Attorney Healey releases prosecutorial determination relating to the April 23, 2022 

police-involved shooting death in Harford County, Maryland 

 

  

Pursuant to current Maryland law regarding police-involved shooting deaths, an investigation must be 

conducted by the Office of the Attorney General, Independent Investigations Division, and a report of their 

investigative findings shall be issued and sent to the Office of the State’s Attorney for the county in which the 

incident occurred.  After the State’s Attorney receives that report, they are obligated to review said report and 

are also able to review all evidence in the case to make a determination as to whether any prosecution shall 

occur as a result of the incident. 

 

On April 23, 2022, a police-involved shooting death of John Fauver occurred in Forest Hill, Maryland 

involving two law enforcement officers from the Harford County Sheriff’s Office.  In accordance with the 

Maryland law, the Office of the Attorney General’s Independent Investigations Division issued their report to 

the Office of the State’s Attorney for Harford County on November 23, 2022, prior to Alison M. Healey taking 

office as State’s Attorney for Harford County.  The prior State’s Attorney for Harford County had issued a 

declination of prosecution letter related to this incident on June 29, 2022.  However, that declination letter was 

noncompliant with the law, as it was issued prior to the completion of the Independent Investigations Division 

investigation and issuance of their report.  In addition, no additional action was taken by the prior 

administration in response to the November 23, 2022 report from the Independent Investigations Division once 

it was received.  As a result, Ms. Healey was obligated by law to formally make a prosecutorial determination in 

this matter, as it was still outstanding when she took office on January 3, 2023.   

 

As she does in all cases, Ms. Healey spent a significant amount of time reviewing the evidence in this 

case, the applicable statutes and case law, as well as relevant and potential defenses in the case to make a 

determination.  That review was completed on March 27, 2023, resulting in Ms. Healey issuing a letter to the 

Office of the Attorney General, Independent Investigations Division indicating that she declines prosecution 

related to this incident, and she is releasing that declination letter to the public at this time.  Ms. Healey further 

stated, “While the death of any of our county residents is tragic, and I am very sorry for the loss of Mr. Fauver’s 

life, the evidence in this case does not support criminal prosecution.”  Ms. Healey is committed, as promised, to 

full transparency and always keeping Harford County citizens fully informed, as well as to ensure the safety of 

all who live here. 
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